
 

 

Newsletter      17th August 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Friends of the College, 

 

Visit by Deputy Director General of 

Education 

We were proud to show Melesha Sands, our 

Deputy Director General of Education, 

around our college last Friday afternoon. 

She was impressed with the college facilities 

and enjoyed meeting our staff and students 

during her tour.  She was impressed with 

the breadth of what we offer our community 

using our fantastic farm and trade training 

centre as a resource.  

 

School Review 

We will have our school review in term 4, 

and staff are preparing our submission for 

the review team. It’s interesting to note the 

Director of our school review is Maxine 

Auguston, a former Mount Barker student. It 

will be fantastic to welcome her back and 

discuss the great opportunities afforded to 

our students at the college and share our 

commitment to our community. 

 

Invite to meet the Minister of Education 

Our P&C President Lisa Lynch and I have 

been invited to meet with the Minister of 

Education Hon. Sue Ellery, in Denmark on 26 

August. Our local member, Jane Kelsbie MP, 

very kindly invited us to the meeting, and 

we look forward to talking to the minister 

about the future needs of our college. 

 

Police Talks on Social Media 

Students in Years 7-12 were involved in an 

informative discussion session with the 

Mount Barker and Albany police about social 

media and the importance of using the 

medium safely. Many young people don’t 

understand the damage and implications to 

their reputation that can be caused by 

inappropriate posting of images or 

comments on their social media pages. As a 

community we need to encourage young 

people to deal with social media 

appropriately and know the steps to take if 

they have a concern. We thank both the 

Albany and local police for their time. 

 

Andrew Fraser - Principal   

 

 



Bravo to these readers who have 

achieved the BRONZE award 

Josephine Begutter, Poppy Liebeck, Raine 

Melia, Lana Jolly, Afreen Yousofi, Ava Benn, 

Jayden Plug, Amber Williams, Jake Smith, 

Yarees Jafari 

SILVER READERS (100) 

Sensational reading to these 

students who have achieved the 

SILVER award 

Ethan Begutter, Gracie Box, Teddy Baker, 

Jayden Plug, Khatira Qasimi, Layla Corry, 

Mason King, Maddison Harris, Royce Pantall, 

Nalab Haidary, Yumiko Bond, Dominic Perry, 

Ella-Rose MacDonald, Crystal Mae Bulagsac, 

Mackenzie Coleman 

Great work to our students who 
have achieved the GOLD award. 

 
Nash Carroll, Ayesha Carr, Sophia Bulagsac, 

Danika Hutcheson, Talon Rutter, Sebella 
Nugent, Tyrone Crockford-Long, Bella Post, 
Mikia Hamilton, Matthew Frost, Maky 

Preusker-Smith, Digby Skinner, Beau 
Sobey, Lily McGill, Hayley White, Montanna 

Drage, Ludvik Bisschoff, Koos De Jonge, Kai 
Askevold, Lucy Spink, Anisa Hiremut 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 



College Photos Happening This Week 

 
Please see timetable below, for your 

information. If you have any questions, 
please contact the front office on 9851 5800. 
 

 
 

CHILDREN’S BOOK WEEK 

Coming up in Week 6 is the annual 

celebration of Australian children’s books, 

authors and illustrators for CBCA Book 

Week. Have fun with your favourite book 

characters and dress up for the parade on 

Tuesday 24 August! 

 

Primary School  

Class Requests for 2022 

As, parents and carers, you are invited to 
submit any particular requests or supporting 
information about your child/ren that you 

would like to be considered as the 
Kindergarten to Year 6 classes for 2022 are 

prepared. 
 
It is important to keep in mind that classes 

are not yet determined, and staff are not yet 
allocated to them. You may have noticed in 

previous years that staff do move around 
the college and change the year levels they 
are teaching. 

 
This is not an opportunity therefore, to pick 

a particular class or teacher for your child; it 
is to share any thoughts or preferences 
which may be helpful to us in making the 

best class allocation for the children. 
 

The information is kept very confidential and 
used only to inform the process of class 
development for 2022. 

 
Please understand that while we will do our 

best, we cannot guarantee that all requests 
can be accommodated. 
 

As always, we will endeavor to get the best 
balance of students, year groups and 

teachers for 2022.  
 

If you would like to share requests or 
information with us, please address them to: 
 

“Private and Confidential” 
Ms Rebecca Smyth  

Associate Principal K-6  
 
Alternatively, you are welcome to email me 

at Rebecca.Smyth@education.wa.edu.au, 
using the subject line Classes 2022. 
 
Please feel free to contact me at the school 

if you would like to talk the process through. 
I’m very happy to chat informally about it 

with you. 
 
Closing date for requests will be the end of 

Week 8, Term 3 – Friday 10 September 
2021.   

 
 
 

 

 

mailto:Rebecca.Smyth@education.wa.edu.au


Year 9/10 Football 

On Tuesday 3rd of August, we took two 

busloads of Footballers down to Albany for a 

day of football against the other schools 

from our district. We had a full side of girls 

and nearly a full side of boys and they were 

both full of talent.  

The boys got off to a flyer with a solid win 

against Grammar and then fought hard all 

day to finish in a battle for 3rd with 2 wins 

and 2 losses. We got to play Grammar again 

and beat them convincingly to finish in 3rd 

place. We had a number of individual efforts 

throughout the day with Captain Will’s goal 

from 50 after the half time siren being one 

of them, but in the end it was the team effort 

put in by all the boys that really stood out to 

coach Jay Rowles, who said in an interview 

shortly after the day “In the end it was the 

team effort put in by all the boys that really 

stood out”. 

The evergreen Gracie Gibson was the coach 

of our girls’ team and she did a fantastic job 

of channelling the huge amount of energy 

shown by the girls in the right direction. With 

a simple game plan of kick it a long way and 

then go and get it again, she managed to 

finish with only one loss and a spot in the 

grand final. It turned out to be the toughest 

game of the day with big hits and courage 

shown by all, however it was Denmark who 

prevailed with a much-deserved win and we 

had to settle for silver.  

Thanks to all who came along and helped 

out, Mr Law-Davis, Ms Hughes, Brendan 

Pearce, Alex Skinner, Mr Rowles and Gracie 

Gibson. Well done also to all of our players 

who stuck to their task and demonstrated all 

of our school values throughout the day.  

Dwayne Sobey – Teacher Physical Education 

 
 

Year 6 Netball 

 
On Friday the 6th of August, MBCC took 3 

teams (2 Year Six girls’ teams and 1 year Six 

boys’ team) to the Netball WA, Great 

Southern Primary School Cup in Katanning.  

We left bright and early in order to arrive in 

Katanning for our first game at 9:30 am. 

Throughout the day, the two MBCC girls’ 

teams displayed exceptional determination 

and perseverance, as they faced some tough 

competitors! With many of the girls never 

having played netball before, they did a 

fantastic job learning the skills and rules of 

netball. There were many wonderful pieces 

of play and some impressive skills 

demonstrated throughout the day. A 

highlight of the day was watching the two 

MBCC teams verse each other in the semi-

final, a very competitive match! 

The MBCC boys’ team got off to a flying 

start, winning all of the games in their pool.  

They faced Gnowangerup District High 

School in the semi-final, which was a tough 

match. In the end, excellent teamwork, 

determination and some sharp shooting saw 

the MBCC team win the semi-final by one 

goal. However, Mount Lockyer proved to be 

too strong an opponent in the grand-final. 

Well-done to the boys for placing second in 

their division, a huge achievement. 

It was a wonderful day and all of the 

students upheld the school values; 

demonstrating wonderful sportsmanship, 

resilience and respect throughout the whole 

day. A big thank you to Bronwyn 

Waddington, Tayla Rose, Layla Watkin, 

Mitchell Hamilton, Micaela Ballintijn, Ryan 

Bedford, Bleszy May Priest and Jade Sara for 

coaching and umpiring on the day. 

Hayley Williamson – Year 5/6 Teacher 

 



An update from the Library  

Term 3 lunchtimes in the library have been 

incredibly busy, what with the wintery and 

unusually rainy weather driving kids inside 

at lunchtimes. We have books to be loaned 

and returned, colouring and games in the 

classroom, computers from Tuesday to 

Thursday for games (we like to make sure 

we have 2 computer-free days) and the 

booths at the back of the library seem to be 

a popular hang out spot for kids of all ages. 

No shushing anyone in this library! 

Our displays this term will be based around 

the Olympics, CBCA (Children’s Book Council 

of Australia) Book Week and Well-Being & 

Being Healthy. We incorporate books from 

our library as part of the display and the 

students can loan what we put out. It’s a 

great way to draw attention to some of our 

books that the kids might not already know 

about – as students definitely have their 

favourite sections! 

We are always looking for responsible and 

sensible students who are willing to pitch in 

and assist. Huge thank you to our regular 

Library helpers who are usually around to 

lend a hand! Johane Theron, Maria 

Handasyde, Ash Khoo, Ryan Parsons, 

Nafaria Sinclair. You are so appreciated!  

Book Week dress up day is Tuesday 24 

August, so keep an eye out for photos on 

Facebook and the next newsletter!  

Jamarra Willis and Leigh Angilley – Library  

 

 

  

 
 

Love in a Shoebox 

WHAT is Operation 

Christmas Child? 

Operation Christmas 

Child is a hands-on 

way for you to bless 

children in need 

across the world by filling shoeboxes with toys, 

hygiene items, school supplies, and fun gifts. 

We collect the shoeboxes and distribute them 

to children living in vulnerable situations 

around the world. 

Students and families from MBCC are 

encouraged to provide small gifts to bless less 

fortunate children around the world this 

Christmas. Each classroom will be accepting 

gifts up until Friday, September 17   

Items you can provide are     

Pencils, coloured pencils, pens, textas, pencil 

case, colouring books, exercise books, safety 

scissors, watercolour set, board or cloth 

books, small manual sharpener, small 

adhesive tape, stickers 

cars, trucks, boats, finger puppets, small 

stuffed toys, plastic dinosaurs, T-shirt/pants, 

Hat/scarf/mittens, Socks, underwear for 

children aged between 2-14 years old, 

sunglasses, toothbrush, bar soap (packaged 

and/or in a container), comb or brush, 

reusable plastic containers: cup, water bottle, 

plate, bowl, balls, skipping ropes etc 



Please do not include 

Lollies, liquid paint, toothpaste, shampoo, 

bubbles, crayons, plasticine/playdough, old 

toys, mirrors, war-related items, toy guns, 

knives, military figures; skull and crossbones, 

Halloween items, play money, playing cards, 

dominoes. 

Remember these items need to fit into a 

shoebox. Donations of money to go 

towards cost of shipping are also 

accepted. It costs $10 to process, ship 

and deliver each box. 

 

P&C News 

Claire Eaton WA Tour (Mount Barker) 

Raising today’s tweens and teens with 

confidence 

 

Wednesday 25th August at 6PM  

Parenting Connection WA is proud to bring 

Claire Eaton, WA speaker and youth mindset 

coach to nine different regions across WA. 

Claire is the author of Hello High School and 

ROC and RISE; resilience, optimism and 

confidence boosting books for teenagers. 

She will shine a light on practical social, 

emotional and mental wellbeing tools 

parents and caregivers need to raise and 

support resilient young people in our 

modern and rapidly changing world. 

Learn more about: 

• Mindset management and emotional 

regulation tools to nurture strong self-

esteem. 

• Mood boosting tips and think-well 

strategies to make life easier. 

• Practical skills to handle change, 

challenges, and setbacks with 

confidence. 

• Simple steps to increase organisation 

and productivity and manage time 

well at school and home. 

• Tips for building healthy friendships, 

finding their fit and staying true to 

themselves. 

Don’t miss out on this FREE, informative, 

adult-only event. Register your interest here 

 

Education Forum 

Andrew Fraser and Lisa Lynch are attending 

an education forum with special guest, the 

Hon Sue Ellery MLC, Minister for Education 

and Training.  This is a great opportunity to 

discuss education matters of interest and 

importance directly with the Minister. 

The Forum will be held on Thursday 26 

August from 9.30am – 10.30am in 

Denmark, and representatives from schools 

in Demark and Walpole will also be 

attending. 

We are keen to get feedback from our P&C 

community; about education issues they 

want raised with the Minister. Please email 

any questions you would like raised to 

secretary.mbccpandc@gmail.com before 

Monday 23rd August. 

 

Bendigo Community Raffle 

 
There is an amazing opportunity for our 

school community to take part in the Mount 

Barker Bendigo Community Bank raffle. 

Bendigo has put up $15k in cash prizes. 1 X 

$10k and 5 X $1k prizes. Tickets are only $5 

each, and members of our school 

community will be selling them in the 

coming days. If you’re keen to sell a book of 

10 tickets yourself, please contact 

secretary@mbccpandc@gmail.com.  

 

 

https://parentingconnectionwa.com.au/event/claire-eaton-wa-tour-mount-barker-raising-todays-tweens-and-teens-with-confidence/
mailto:secretary.mbccpandc@gmail.com
mailto:secretary@mbccpandc@gmail.com


All proceeds from the sale of raffle tickets 

go directly back to our P&C. How good is 

that? 

Father’s Day 

 

The Father’s Day stall is fast approaching, 

and we are looking for volunteers to help set 

up and run the stall between 9am and 1pm. 

The PP to Year 6 classes will be visiting the 

stall on the 26th and 27th of August, and 

Kindy students will be visiting on 31st August 

and 2nd September. If you are available for 

an hour on any of these days, please contact 

Alicia Post 0438136772 

 

Shop Locally and Support Businesses 
that Support our School 

 
The Mount Barker Co-op is offering us the 

opportunity to win $8000 in Co-op vouchers 
to purchase art & craft materials, vegetable 
gardens, books, and sporting equipment for 

our school. All you must do is spend $100 at 
Mt Barker IGA or Mitre 10, write the name 

of our school on the bottom of your receipt, 
tear off the entry slip and place into the 

Create with the Co-op competition box 
before 22 August. A massive thank you to 
the Co-op for your on-going support of our 

college!  

 

Upcoming Meetings 

Main P&C  

The next General P&C meeting is scheduled 

for Wednesday 22 September at 7pm in the 

staff room.  All are welcome to attend, and 

remote access is available via Webex. Please 

contact P&C secretary Heather on 

secretary.mbccpandc@gmail.com for Webex 

code. We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

 

 

 

mailto:secretary.mbccpandc@gmail.com


 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Next Newsletter  

Tuesday 31st August 2021 
 

College Webpage 
mountbarkercommunitycollege.wa.edu
.au 

 
College Facebook Page 

www.facebook.com/MountBarkerCom
munityCollegeWesternAustralia  
 

MBCC Board  

Chairperson Miles Ebert 0429 083 484 

or miles_ebert@iinet.net.au  

All Meetings are open to the public 

 

MBCC Parents and Citizens Association 
Facebook Page 

www.facebook.com/MountBarkerCom
munityCollegeParentsandCitizensCom

mittee 
 
P&C President – Lisa Lynch  

0427 512 150 - All Meetings are open 
to the public 

 
School Development Days for 2021 
Students DO NOT attend 

Term 4: Friday Nov 12, Friday Dec 17 
 

If your child is absent, please  
SMS 0418 916 875 or email 
away.mountbarker.cc@education.wa.e

du.au 
 

MBCC: PO Box 116 
23 Woogenellup Road 
MOUNT BARKER WA 6324 

Ph: (08) 9851 5800 
 

 

For newsletter items or community 

advertisements please email: 

emma.gardner@education.wa.edu.au 

http://mountbarkercommunitycollege.wa.edu.au/
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